MINUTES OF THE SPRATA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES

February 6, 2012
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by President Domenica McDonald on February 6, 2012 in the main study area.

Members present:





Absent:


Don Adams

Domenica McDonald


Helen Menke


Anne Bourner

Peggy Petkas



Mary Ann Clendenin


Richard Cavalier
Fran Vallo





Steven Gerlach
Cristy Stupegia, Librarian
The minutes of the January 9, 2012 meeting were reviewed.  It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Fran Vallo to approve the January minutes with correction.  Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence:

The board received a thank you note for the staff Christmas party from June Cohoon.

Treasurer’s Report:

After review of the January reports, it was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Steve Gerlach to accept all January Treasurer’s Reports.  Motion carried unanimously.  

It was moved by Don Adams and seconded by Richard Cavalier to pay all bills and any outstanding bills that may come in before the next library board meeting.  Motions carried unanimously.

It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Fran Vallo to purchase a set of books on 

U. S. Presidents for the approximate cost of $500.  Motion carried unanimously.

Librarian’s Report-Cristy Stupegia

A. Cristy reported that the Illinois Humanities Council will fund a concert by Chris Vallillo scheduled for Friday, June 14, 2012.  The program is about Stephen Foster.

B. Some of the children’s books awarded by the Libri Foundation have arrived and are currently being processed and cataloged.  Cristy will order the Caldecott, Newbery and Rebecca Caudill prize-winning books and the honor books. 

C. Cristy reported that the E-Rate paper work for the calendar year 2012-2013 has been turned in.  She has also turned in the paperwork on E-Rate to pay all or a part of the cost of a new router.

D. It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Steven Gerlach to add Anne Bourner to the account as First National by March 31, 2012, as the new treasurer.

E. Cristy and Steve Gerlach reported on the Farmer’s Market meeting with the U of I Extension.  The meeting was informative, but after discussion it was decided not to pursue a Farmer’s Market.

F. It was moved by Peggy Petkas and seconded by Richard Cavalier that a monthly staff meeting be held one hour prior to opening.  Motion carried unanimously.

G. The “On the Go” E-Book Project is tabled until the next meeting.

H. Cristy will check on some recent donations and make sure they are listed in the books.

I. Budgetary concerns were discussed, it appears the library will be approximately $2900 in the red at the end of the current year; and the projection for next year is $10,000 in the red.

J. It was moved by Peggy Petkas and seconded by Steven Gerlach to accept the Librarian’s Report.  Motion carried unanimously.

There being no Old Business or New Business, it was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Steve Gerlach to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.

The next regularly scheduled board meeting is March 5, 2012.

Respectfully submitted,

Anne Bourner

Secretary Pro Tem

